


that, as a minimum, MDS setbacks are required in all designations and zones where 
livestock facilities and anaerobic digesters are permitted.” 
 
As in a previous similar application to rezone properties on West Harris Road, proposing 
to reduce minimum distance separation requirements, planning staff recommended 
refusing the application for the following reasons: 
 

The application does not maintain the intent of the Minimum Distance Separation 
Guidelines. 

The application does not conform to policies of the Provincial Policy Statement. 
 
Quoted in this report were sections of Provincial Policy Statement (2014) that would also 
apply to this application are: 
 

Section 1.1.5.9 of the Provincial Policy Statement states “new land uses, including the 
creation of new lots, and new or expanding livestock facilities, shall comply with the 
minimum distance separation formulae.” 
 
Section 2.3.3.2 of the Provincial Policy Statement describes how in prime agricultural 
areas all types, sizes and intensities of agricultural uses and normal farm practices 
shall be promoted and protected in accordance with provincial standards. 
 
Section 2.3.3.3 of the Provincial Policy Statement describes how new land uses, 
including the creation of lots, and new or expanding livestock facilities shall comply with 
the minimum distance separation formulae. 

 
The report stated: 

It is Planning Staff’s opinion that the proposal does not comply with the policies 
in the PPS for the following reasons: 

 Staff acknowledge the Provincial Policy Statement does contemplate for 
limited residential development on rural lands. 

 The PPS requires new development to comply with the minimum distance 
separation formulae. Staff note this application is seeking to reduce the 
required minimum distance separation from 514m (1,86ft) to 248m (814ft); 
therefore the application does not meet this policy. 

 Since the application is seeking to reduce the minimum distance 
separation, it is staffs belief the application would contradict the policies 
within the PPS that require prime agricultural areas and normal farm 
practices to be protected. 

 

It is for these same reasons above, we feel that this application should also be refused. 
 
Thank you. 
 
Bruce and Marian Harschnitz 

 




